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Audit of long-term plans 
Long-term plans must include reports by the Auditor-General.  There are two reports: the first pertaining to the proposed plan (prior to consultation); the second to the adopted plan. 

What’s changed?

· The first report from the Auditor-General has a change in focus.  This is to be about whether the consultation document gives effect to its statutory purpose, and the quality of the information and assumptions underlying the information in the consultation document.  There will not be an auditor’s report on the full long-term plan until it is adopted.

· The long-term plan – as adopted – will continue to contain a report from the Auditor-General (as required by section 94(1)).  However, it will no longer be possible for this report to be in the form of a confirmation or amendment of an earlier report.  This is because the focus of the first report will be on the consultation document and the underlying information, rather than a proposed plan per se.  

· The second report will therefore be the first formal opinion concerned with the long-term plan itself and will be on the final plan that is to be adopted.  This report will also have a change in focus.  This will now be on whether the plan gives effect to the statutory purpose of the long-term plan set out in section 93(6), and on the quality of the information and assumptions underlying the forecast information provided in the plan.

· A further change is that section 94(2) now provides specifically for a report by the Auditor-General in the case of an amendment to a long-term plan.  This report is required to confirm or amend the report made when the long-term plan was adopted.  

Why?  (What’s the intent of this change?)

These changes are primarily a consequence of the introduction of the long-term plan consultation document, and the move away from there being a draft plan.  There is a narrower focus to the first audit report, which is to be about whether the consultation document gives effect to the statutory purpose of that document, rather than the extent to which the entire proposed (or draft) plan complies with the requirements of the Act.  To align with this, the focus of the second report has also been changed.

What does this mean in practice?

There will be no formal auditor’s report on the full long-term plan until it is adopted.  However, auditors should continue to be involved throughout the preparation of the plan. Councils are required (by section 93G) to prepare and adopt all necessary information about the proposed contents of the long-term plan to enable the Auditor-General to provide the required report on the consultation document.  

· How this information is prepared and recorded is not prescribed in the Act and is a matter for councils and auditors to agree.  The information is deliberately not required to be recorded or presented - to auditors or to the public – in the form of a draft plan.  

· Similarly, there are no presentation or format requirements relating to the information about the proposed long-term plan that is relied on by – but not contained in – the consultation document.  The focus of the initial audit report is on the consultation document, meaning auditors should not be commenting on how other related information is made available to the public.
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